
 

2275 Upper Middle Road East, Suite 300 | Oakville, ON, Canada L6H 0C3 
Main: 416.364.8820 | Fax: 416.364.0193 | www.baffinland.com 

 
 

Solomon Amuno                    February 12, 2020 
Technical Advisor II 
Nunavut Impact Review Board 

 

Re: Opportunity to address comments received regarding Baffinland Iron Mines Corporation’s 

“Phase 2 Development” Project Proposal 

 

Dear Solomon, 

Baffinland appreciates the opportunity provided by the Nunavut Impact Review Board (NIRB) to review 

updated technical review submissions and provide a detailed Response Package on or before Thursday, 

February 13, 2020, if we so choose. Baffinland has reviewed the updated submissions and has 

determined it requires additional time to ensure the Response Package properly reflects the most 

complete status of resolution with Interveners. Accordingly, Baffinland intends to provide a detailed 

Response Package on or before Friday, February 21, 2020.  

 

Baffinland would also like to identify that Crown-Indigenous Relations and Northern Affairs Canada 

(CIRNAC) and Environment and Climate Change Canada (ECCC) have submitted several 

recommendations related to Baffinlands Waste Rock Management Plan, submitted to the Nunavut 

Water Board (NWB) on December 31, 2019. Understanding that these Interveners have submitted the 

same or similar recommendations to the NWB as part of a related, but separate review process, 

Baffinland feels it is appropriate to merge all responses to Waste Rock Management Plan 

recommendations as a single package for submission to the NWB.  

 

Best Regards, 

 

 

 

Megan Lord-Hoyle 

Vice President, Sustainable Development 

 

Cc:  Ryan Barry, Cory Barker, Tara Arko, NIRB 
Jared Ottenhof, QIA 
Lou Kamermans, BIM 

 


